
Steers Minutes 

October 9, 2024 

Attendance: Sharon Braunagel, Linda Beach, Marla Ferguson-Leek, Mary 

Grande, Bev Hart and Becky Chesnut 

• Mancuso – Mancuso is no longer participating in Pacific International 

Quilt Festival.  As such, we will only have one Mancuso show in 2025 

and that will be the Pennsylvania Show in September.  The theme 

“Fences” will be used for this show.  Bev pointed out that she has 

already scheduled Lisa Flowers-Ross to be the Juror.  Since this 

process will be done in-person, the turn-in date for this show would 

need to be at the May meeting.  This date is early relative to the show 

dates, so we decided to take this option to the membership for 

approval. 

• The AQuA membership with Confluence is due ($60.00). We decided 

this should be approved by the membership at the October meeting.  

• The proposed venue for the workshop with Lisa Flowers-Ross is the 

CSU Research Station and the charge is $100.00/day.  This was 

approved and Becky and Bev were charged with getting the payment 

sent for this event. 

• Jacque has proposed the AQuA Retreat be held at the Chipeta Golf 

Club ($100/day) on March 6, 7 and 8.  We discussed possible pricing 

strategies and if 2 vs. 3 days for this event is optimal.  It was decided 

this should be discussed with the membership.   

• A review of the by-law changes was held, and it was decided that the 

by-laws were ready for review and approval by the membership.  

• A discussion was held on the status of the new Steers Members for 

2025.  Jacque has volunteered for the At-large Position.  As such, we 

are still missing people to fill the Head Steer and Secretary Position.   

This will be discussed with the general membership at the next 

meeting. 

• Respectfully submitted:  Sharon Braunagel  


